
SPVA Newsletter

Welcome back! We hope everyone had a relaxing Spring
break and was able to find some time to spend with family
and loved ones. April showers bring May flowers and we are
looking forward to saying goodbye to the snow and hello to
some rain : )

I would first like to say, thank you, to our parents for all you
do to help support your child’s learning. Learning at home
takes dedication and commitment and we really appreciate
all you do to help your child log into their daily Google
meets, help with getting homework done, and helping your
child upload their assignments. For our Learning Centre
families, thank you for helping your child advocate by
reaching out to their teachers if they need help, and to help
them stay on track of their timelines. 

We are now on the home stretch, with a little more than 2 ½
months left in the school year. Parents, please check your
child’s Google classroom regularly, to see if there are any
outstanding assignments. Please also pop into Powerschool,
to see where your child’s grade is sitting.

This month, the Virtual Academy is having ‘Flex Friday’ on
April 21st. These days are a great opportunity for students to
see one another and engage in some in person activities.
Please review our student handbook for expectations for not
only our in-person days, but for when students are online as
well.

Your newsletter about our school!

Principal's Message

Continue to read to see what is
happening in our classes!

 



Learning Centre students should have submitted half or more of their
second semester course material by this point in the year. Students, if
you feel you are falling behind, please reach out to your teachers to help
you create a timeline to help you finish. This is especially important for
those who plan to write diploma exams in June. Success in a
diploma exam is likely to be greatest when a student has completed all
the content in the course, including the school-based final exam, prior
to writing the diploma exam.

All coursework for both SPVA and the Learning Centres, should be
submitted by June 15, 2023 to allow time for final exams prior to the end
of June. Students learn best when they submit assignments regularly
and on time so they can receive feedback on their work and can then
apply it to future assignments. Submitting assignments in one large
bundle does not lead to the best learning experience for students.

I also want to say thank you to our School Council! We will be learning
as a group on April 5th, as we embark on some Professional
Development for School council. If you are interested in joining the
School Council, please email me anytime for some information.

If you have any questions, please contact us! We are here to help!

WIshing everyone a great April!

Sincerely, 
Christy Filgate, Principal
SPVA, Morinville & Sturgeon Learning Centres

Principal's Message continued

Visit our School Website or follow us on
Facebook! spva@sturgeon.ab.ca



Math with Mr. Kaya!

Math with Ms. Savin!
Math 8 :
Grade 8 are finishing their work on Tessellations and
Transformations with an awesome Tessellation Art Project

IIn March, grade 7 students completed the Operations
with Fractions unit.
Grade 7 Students learned to add and subtract fractions
using models, pictures, and symbols. They also learned
to add and subtract mixed fractions. Students solved a
variety of problems involving the addition and
subtraction of fractions. 

Math 9:
Grade 9 are finishing up their work on adding, subtracting,
multiplying and dividing polynomials

Relate improper fractions to mixed numbers
 Identify proper, improper, and mixed fractions
Demonstrate an understanding of ratio concretely,
pictorially, and symbolically
Demonstrate an understanding of percent (limited to
whole numbers) concretely, pictorially, and
symbolically.
 Explore equivalent ratios
 Relate percents to fractions and decimals

In March, grade 5 and 6 students completed the Angles
and Polygons unit.

Students learned:

Science with Ms. Poliquin!
 
 

Science 5: We are continuing to explore Classroom Chemistry in April and starting our final unit,
Weather Watch towards the end of April.
Science 6: We are completing our Unit on Flight and then moving on to Air and Aerodynamics.
Science 7: We are wrapping up our unit on Structures and Forces. We will be starting our final unit,
Planet Earth.
Science 8: We completed the Mechanical Systems unit and are starting our final unit, Fresh and
Saltwater Systems.
Science 9:We are working on Electrical Principles and Technologies. We will complete this unit and
then start our final unit, Space Exploration.



LA 8/9:

We have completed the novel Refugee and are now working on narrative writing. The next few weeks will see
students do A LOT of writing. Some really creative pieces have been submitted so far, so I am looking forward to
reading more of your responses!

LA with Ms. Wood!

Social 9 students are learning about the economy and how different economic principles impact our life in
Canada. They will begin a project next week where they create a grant proposal. Everyone has been working really
hard.

Social 8 students are near the end of the Aztec unit and are working on their final project - a comic strip or other
visual representation of the important events that occurred during contact between the Aztecs and the Spanish. 

Social 8/9 with MS. Waller!

 LA 5-7 :  We are finishing up our Silverwing Novel and we will be beginning our Poetry Unit in the next few weeks! 
Social 5-7: We are learning all the Early European Colonies and will be exploring the Fur Trade next. 
Health 5-7 : We are continuing our Financial Literacy Unit. 
Music - 5-7 : We are wrapping up our Musical Research Projects and will be learning about Music Around the
World! 

LA/Social/PE/Health/Music with Ms. Senych!



FlexFlex
FridayFriday
FUN!FUN!



Also, please see the following URL for additional resources for diploma examination preparation:

https://www.alberta.ca/writing-diploma-exams.aspx 

Happy Studying!

Message from School Counselor Kristin Lapierre:

Just a friendly reminder that Diploma exams are available in April; Here is the
schedule:







April 7: Good Friday - No School
April 10: Easter Monday - No School
April 11: School Council @ 6PM
April 21: Flex Friday
April 22: Earth Day
April 24: PD Day-No School
April 17 - 24: April Diploma Exams
June 7:  Deadline for coursework for Diploma courses
June 14: Final exams must be written by this date
June 15: Deadline for coursework for Non-Diploma courses
June 26: Final exam deadline

 

Important Dates

Thank you to our students for all your hard work this far,
and to our parents for all your support!


